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AUCTION 
SATURDAY 24 MARCH  

10.00AM START 
Come along as we would love your help to make this day 

a great success. 
 

 

 

Any donations would be greatly appreciated, a few ideas 

are: pot plants, home cooked cakes/biscuits/slices, 

jams/chutneys, eggs/fruit etc, sheep or pig manure. Any 

preloved items in reasonable condition! 
 

Just bring your donation along to the Auction on  

Saturday morning around 9.30am or you may choose to 

bid on something for yourself. 

Any queries contact: President Jenny  

Cristinelli 9825 1159, Secretary Scott Dowsett 9825 1681, 

Treasurer Kathryn Collins 9825 1155. 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

 
The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 15 March 2012 commencing at 4.00pm 
in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend all  
Council meetings. 

 

FROM THE DECEMBER AND FEBRUARY COUNCIL 
MEETINGS - IN BRIEF 

 Council made a donation of $500 to the Lord   
Mayors Distress Relief Fund - Margaret River Bush 
Fire Appeal. 

 Council gave retrospective conditional planning 
approval to CBH for the installation of a temporary 
grain sampling facility at corner Toobrunup Rd and 
Beejenup Rd, valid until February 29 2012. 

 Council adopted the revised Standard Operating 
Procedures for Bush Fire Brigades.  Copies have 
been distributed to all Brigade Captains and      
secretaries, and are available to brigade members 
on request. 

 Council endorsed the amendment of the Forward 
Capital Works Plan, which will see $324,000 from 
the Country Local Government Fund 2011/2012 
allocation directed to the Tambellup aged          
accommodation project.  A further $50,000 has 
been allocated for the installation of a solar energy 
system at the Broomehill Shire Administration  
office as part of the works to establish a Regional 
Archive Repository. 

 Following the close of the advertising period for 
amendments to the Broomehill Town Planning 
Scheme No. 1 and the Tambellup Town Planning 
Scheme No. 2, Council adopted Amendment No. 5 
for each, which dealt with the interpretation of 
‘Industry’ in the Scheme texts.  The documents will 
now be forwarded to the WA Planning              
Commission for final approval. 

 Council endorsed the design for the construction 
of new public toilets in Holland Park.  This project 
is funded through the Royalties for Regions    
Country Local Government Fund 2010/2011      
allocation. 

COUNCIL MEETING DATES FOR 2012 
At the December Council meeting, the following 
dates were set for Ordinary Council meetings in 2012: 
 

16th February   15th March  
19th April   17th May   
21st June    19th July 
16th August    20th September  
8th October   15th November  
20th December 

CAT ACT 2011 
The Cat Act 2011 was passed by Parliament on 2  
November 2011 and was assented to on 9 November 
2011. 
This legislation effectively defines “responsible  
ownership” of cats and means that all cats are: 
  sterilised unless being used for breeding; 
 micro chipped so they can be returned if lost, 
 stolen or stray from properties; 
and 
 registered so local governments can readily deal 

with cats without owners. 
The new Cat Act 2011 also gives local government the 
power to deal with unowned cats as well as with  
irresponsible cat owners. Local government will also 
be able to make local cat laws where there is a  
community demand. 
To ensure that the new requirements do not cause 
hardship, cat owners have two years in which to  
comply with the regulations as the new laws will not 
come fully into effect until 1 November 2013.  There 
will be a one year phase period from 1November 
2012 to allow local governments to prepare for the 
registration of cats and associated administrative 
tasks. 
The key features of the Cat Act 2011 are: 
A) providing for all cats that have reached six months 
of age to be micro chipped, sterilised and registered 
with the local government where they are usually 
kept; 
B) providing for all cats to also be micro  chipped and 
sterilised prior to transfer or sale; 
C) providing for local governments to administer and 
enforce the provisions of the Act; 
D) providing for local governments to be able to seize 
cats; and 
E) providing for local governments to create local 
laws for the control of cats. 
 

We are currently awaiting information on assistance 
with implementation from the Department of Local 
Government.  More information will be provided 
when it comes to hand. 

EASTER HOURS 
The Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup Offices will be 
closed from 4.30pm Thursday 5th April and will  
reopen on Tuesday 10th April at 8.30am. 
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KIDSPORT 
The Department of Sport and Recreation (DSR)  
recently announced the rollout of the KidSport  
program across WA.  KidSport is an initiative under 
the four-year, $20 million project, ‘Sport 4 All’ aimed 
at increasing participation in community sport and 
recreation throughout Western Australia.   
 

KidSport will make it possible for Western Australian 
children to participate in community sport and  
recreation, no matter their financial circumstances. 
KidSport will allow eligible youth aged 5–18 years to 
apply for financial assistance to contribute towards 
club fees. The fees will go directly to the registered 
KidSport clubs participating in the project through 
their local government. 
 

To be eligible, the applicant must be aged 5–18 years, 
must have a Health Care Card or Pension Concession 
Card, and the applicant’s primary place of residence 
must be in the local government area they are  
applying to (exceptions may apply). 
 

Clubs and individuals are invited to contact Amelia 
Bishop, Club Development Officer, for further  
information.  Amelia can be contacted on 0417 
484619. 

DID YOU KNOW…?? 
That the Tambellup Heritage Trail along the Gordon 
River is a walk/bicycle path?   Council is in the process 
of carrying out maintenance work to the gravel trail, 
and it is disappointing to note that vehicles, go carts 
and motorbikes have already made their mark.  Aside 
from the damage caused to the path, pedestrians and 
cyclists should be able to use the path without having 
to take evasive action from vehicles illegally using the 
path. 

Those people involved in driving vehicles, 
go carts and riding motorbikes along the 
Heritage Trail are advised this must cease 

immediately.   

BUDGET 2012/2013 
Council is about to commence the first stages of the 
preparation of the 2012/2013 budget. 
 

As part of that process Community and Sporting 
groups are invited to forward submissions to Council 
for consideration in the budget.  Submissions are to 
be in writing and forwarded to the Chief Executive 
Officer, 46-48 Norrish Street Tambellup by close of 
business on Friday 30 March 2012. 

RESTRICTED AND PROHIBITED BURNING PERIOD 
All residents are advised the RESTRICTED burning  
period commenced on 15 FEBRUARY 2012 and  
continues through until 15 APRIL 2012 inclusive.  You 
are required to obtain a permit prior to lighting any 
fires during this period.  Permits can be obtained 
through your Brigade Captain/Fire Control Officer, or 
the Chief Fire Control Officer: 

 Broomehill East  Scott Thompson 
 Broomehill West Andrew Woithe 
 Broomehill Central Peter Guazzelli 
 Tambellup East  Kim Oliver 
 Tambellup West Ian Cunningham 
 Tambellup Town Laurie Hull 
 Chief Fire Control Officer: Tony Cristinelli 

 

Please note the lighting of fires is PROHIBITED  
during the Easter holiday period, Friday 6th April to 
Monday 9th April inclusive.  
For further information contact the Shire Office or 
your nearest Fire Control Officer. 
 

HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS  
Residents are reminded the Harvest Ban Hotline  

number for the Shire is 98251042.  The service 

provides up-to-date information seven days a week.  
If you think conditions may be unsafe for any outside 
hot work, please check with the Hotline service or 
your Brigade captain. 
Harvest and Vehicle Movement bans are broadcast 
over ABC radio and RadioWest 1071 as they are  
implemented.  Please bear in mind the broadcasting 
of Harvest and Vehicle Movement bans is subject to 
programming constraints by the radio stations.  While 
we are able get the information through to them, it 
may not be broadcast immediately.  If in doubt, the 
Harvest Ban Hotline is the best option for up to date 
information. 
The Shire also has in place a Harvest Ban SMS service 
for residents.  If you would like to register to receive 
advice of harvest bans by SMS, or if you are currently 
registered but your mobile number has changed, 
please contact Pam at the Shire office for your details 
to be updated. 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council 
Committee meeting are available at the Shire  
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community 
Resource Centre for perusal.  These documents are 
available in alternative formats, on request, for  
people with a disability. 
Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by 
browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on 
the “Our Shire” tab. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Back to School 2012 
 
 
 

 

Come Try Broomehill Post Office for your Back 
to School Requirements 

 

Leave your list with us and collect it in time for 
back to school 

 

Call Murray or Susan  98241246 

New date due to the WA Association of Caravan Club (inc)  

holding their state rally. 

 

AGM AND GENERAL MEETING 
TUESDAY 13 MARCH, 7.30PM  

@ TA CRC 

ALL IDEAS AND HELP WELCOME!!! 
 

Stewards welcome as need to discuss hall as  

caravan rally will be using later on the Saturday 

evening. 

 

Phone Jen Bradshaw (Secretary) 0417 090 045 or 

Jonel Householder (Treasurer) 9825 3195. 

NEW DATE.... 

TAMBELLUP SHOW 

***SATURDAY 29  
SEPTEMBER 2012*** 

 

Broomehill CWA 
Our next meeting will be held on Thursday 1st March 

at 11am in the Broomehill Museum office. Everyone 

welcome to join our little gathering to discuss  

 catering for the Relay for Life afternoon tea on 

31st March; 

 catering for the Wagin Woolorama on 9th and 10th 

March; 

 travelling to Collie for a craft competition, quilt 

display and entertainment on 20th March; 

 a walkathon to raise funds to help The Associated 

Women of the World provide clean water and food to 

those in need; and enjoy a cuppa with friends. 
Inquiries contact Carole 98241354, 0488944416 or 

Edna 98241208. 

 

Broomehill Historical Society 
Our next meeting will be held on Thursday 5th April at 

10:00am in the Museum office. Community members 

are most welcome to come and join us help preserve 

our history. 

Inquiries to Ernest Chapman – 98241378 or Carole – 

98241354 or 0488944416 or email  

broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 

 

Catholic Churches Mass Timetable  
Our Lady of Fatima, Broomehill – Saturday 10th 

March at 6pm. 

Saint Michael’s, Tambellup – Saturday 3rd & 17th 

March at 6pm and Sunday 31st March at 10.30am. 

HIDDEN TREASURES OF THE GREAT SOUTHERN 

NEXT MEETING: 

MONDAY 2 APRIL 
10AM  

JERRAMUNGUP CRC 

E: hiddentreasures@westnet.com.au 
T: 9821 0068 

Patchwork/Craft day  
for March is on Saturday the 17th March at the 
Tambellup Business Centre starting at 9 am. 

There is a Mystery Quilt project on the go which 
anyone is welcome to join in with. Bring your own 

craft requirements and your lunch and come 
along for an enjoyable day. Everyone welcome 
even if you just want to sit and have a chat and 
see what we are up to. Tea and Coffee provided. 

 

FLU CLINIC 
Tambellup Health Centre would like to 
inform the community that the annual flu 
clinic will be taking place 28th March 
9am-2pm at the Health  
Centre. All bookings are  
to be made by phoning  
98251101. 
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Broomehill  

Imperial  

Hotel 

Jam session 
Saturday 3 March 

Starts 6pm 
Saturday Nights 

PIZZA NIGHT 6-8pm 
Hawaiian  
Meat Lovers 
Satay Chicken 
Supreme 
Seafood -$20 

9824 1222 

Tambellup Family Playgroup  

**AGM** 
 to be held on Monday 26th March at 7.30pm at 

the Playgroup building 

All Welcome 

Apologies/queries to Jane Cunningham 
98253061.  

      CBH 

POST HARVEST GROWER MEETING 

 Harvest Issues 

 Storage Planning 

To be held March 21st at the Broomehill Sports Pavilion from 

2pm 

We’re bringing a TASTE of BALI 

To the next Katanning Market Day 

See you there March 17th
 

 

TAMBELLUP 

POST CAFE 

We would like to express our  
extreme disappointment by 

some of the people who attended the funeral on 
the morning of the 11th February at the town hall 

and left the post office foyer and the Australia 
Post Mail Box in an appalling state littered with  
rubbish and covered in sunscreen. Not impressed 

by the disrespect to our property. 
 
Please remember if you would like to get the  
discount for your annual post box renewal you 
need to pay by 31st March 2012. 
 
After recently sending out notices on how your 
roadside mail boxes should be kept there are 
still some boxes that need fixing and you will be  
receiving a letter shortly. 
 
Thanks from Postie Pete and Janene 
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KOJONUP DISTRICT HIGH SCHOOL P&C  

FETE AND MONSTER  

AUCTION 
SCHOOL GROUNDS 

SATURDAY 24TH MARCH 2012 

1PM 
 

This is an opportunity to clear out the yard, or shed 

of any unwanted plant, machinery or sundry items 
 

If you have any items for the Auction could you 

please send a list by the 2nd March for listing and 

advertising to: 
 

Richard Banks 

Ph:  98311310  Fax: 98310386 

E-mail: b1c2@bigpond.com 
 

A contact name and contact phone number for  

technical details on items would be appreciated 
 

Variable lot fee payable upfront depending on the 

size of items listed ($20-$150) 
 

Reserve prices on items must be in writing for  

Auctioneer 
 

Terms are strictly cash, Intending buyers must  

register prior to commencement of the Auction 
 

Auctioneer Jamie Hart, Elders Kojonup 

mailto:b1c2@bigpond.com
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Do you have a young child who is under 4 years of age and  
       are you part of the „A Smart Start‟ family? 

 

          If you answered NO to this question then please contact  
         Sue Sheridan at Tambellup Primary School  (98251144)  

         OR Tracey Wilson - A Smart Start Coordinator (98216259) 
         so you can join „A Smart Start‟. 

 

         „A Smart Start‟ is a free parenting initiative which provides parents  
          and young children with information, birthday gifts and workshop 

          invitations.  
 

          Locally, it is supported by the Broomehill-Tambellup Shire, schools,  
          businesses and service organisations. 

 

GREAT CHILDREN‟S BOOKS: 
          Young children like simple repetitive books that have a rhythm or  

          repetition.  These books make fantastic presents. 
 

Dear Zoo by Rod Campbell, The Very Hungry Caterpillar  by Eric Carle 
Spot books by Eric Hill, Who Sank The Boat?  by Pamela Allen 

Where Is The Green Sheep? by Mem Fox 

DID YOU KNOW……... 

Children should obey their parents NOT parents obey their  

children. –      Think about who is the grown up in the family!  

 

The Tambellup Bowling 
Club is to be congratulated 
on hosting a very successful  
Australia Day celebration in 
January. The Tambellup  
Anzac Day Service in April 
2011, which was led by the 
Tambellup CWA and  
community members, was 

similarly successful, with over 100 people  
attending. 
 
These two events demonstrate that community 
driven events can have a different focus and  
format to what has been done previously, and 
that the community welcomes and supports the 
efforts of the coordinating group. 
 

Council therefore invites community 
groups, or a group of individuals, to host 

the Anzac Day commemoration in  
Tambellup in 2012. Any group interested 
in being involved is asked to contact the 
Chief Executive Officer, Joanne Trezona, 
on 98253555 to discuss their proposal, 

by Friday 30 March 2012.  



 

                                                                                    BT TIMES                                                                                        9                                                                               
  

 

Wellness Road Show                                     
Broomehill Tambellup 

27th March 2012 
Lesser Hall 

Tambellup 

                                  10.00am - 2.00pm 

 

Healthy Snacks between 12.00 and 1.00pm 

Incorporating the Men’s Resource Centre  

Pitstop Wellness Check for Men & Women 
 

Agencies attending include Relationships  

Australia, Amity Health, Palmerston Drug and 
Alcohol, Act Belong Commit Mentally Healthy. 
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CORPORATE BOWLS 
The Tambellup Bowling Club ran their annual Corporate Bowls competition In 

February. There were 14 teams entered which led to a good competition and 

plenty of people in the clubhouse. 

As in the past it is a great family event with good fellowship, good 

competition, good food and a quiet ale or cooly. 

After the four weeks the overall winner was "The Gang", with "The Scotts" 

coming a close second on a countback from "Bobalong". In a canter, next 

weeks winners were "All Sorts" 

I would like to thank the support given by Elle and the girls in the kitchen. 

Dave and Ken and helpers in the bar. Jim and Colin on the BBQ's. Jim and his 

helpers on the greens. not forgetting the ticket sellers for the nightly "Chook" 

raffle Claire Bradshaw, Abby Boyle, Carys Cristinelli, Chantelle King and  

Hannah Kingston in which $235 of the money raised in the raffles is to be  

donated to the Tambellup branch St John Ambulance. 

Thanks to all the sponsors of the event :- Tambellup CRC, Tambellup/ 

Cranbrook Community Bank, Landmark, Primaries, QHF Multiparts /  

CRT 

 

Photo's TOP: Play Ball! 
MIDDLE: WINNERS ‟The Gang‟ Matty, Scott, Johnny and Alan 

BOTTOM: RUNNERS UP „The Scotts‟ Jim, Stan, Edith, Jean with Clint  
Tambellup/Cranbrook Community Bank manger. 

Thank you, Thank you. 

 

The Tambellup Junior Cricket boys and parents 

would like to thank the Broomehill Cricket Club 

for letting them join there Cricket Team.  
 

The Tambellup boys loved training and playing 

with the Broomehill boys on Thursday arvos and  

Saturday mornings.  
 

A special THANK YOU to Doug Barrett for 

coaching them all. 
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Broomehill Women’s Hockey 
Want to play a fun game of hockey on a Saturday afternoon? Why not, sounds 

like fun! 
 

We have put it out there to get together a Women’s hockey team for Broomehill in 2012. 

We are hoping to put together a team and need a commitment from 15 players to make it  

happen. Although this is a fun team some training on your behalf is essential to avoid injury. 
 

If you would like to have a bit of fun and get fitter at the same time please give either Jo, on 

9824 1552 or Raelene on 9824 1491 / 0400 351 172 a ring to confirm your name on our list. 
 

Hope to hear from you soon, as we need time to order our shirts when we have a team. 

N
EW

 

TIM
E 

Bootscooting 
For fun, fitness and fine music with friends.  

Beginner and intermediate dances.  

Mondays and Wednesdays 9:30am to 11:30am  

At the Broomehill Recreational Complex 

$3.00 per person 

All ages and fitness levels welcome. 
 

Bootscooting for beginners 

Monday Night 7.00pm to 9.00 pm. 

$3:00 per person.  

At the Broomehill Hall.  

All ages and fitness levels welcome.  

Carole 98241354 or 0488944416. 

Anne Gugiatti would like  

anyone who may be interested  

in having Ballet Lessons in  

Gnowangerup, to please contact  

her with their expression of  

interest at pagugiatti@bigpond.com or on 

0429 850 907. 

 

Tambellup will be nominating a D Grade and 
a C Grade team for this seasons competition. 
Parents of juniors interested and intending to 
play are asked to contact Andrew Bradshaw 
(98253046) or Pam Hull (98251176) ASAP 
so numbers can be confirmed. 

OFFFL – A GREAT START TO 
2012! 

 

In November 2011, OFFFL applied for a small grant 
through Health Ways WA for $1,500. Unfortunately, they 
were  
unsuccessful so they were knocked back. However, even 
though Health Ways WA knocked OFFFL’s application 
back, they loved the idea of the OFFFL program so much 
that they kindly forwarded the application onto their   
contacts at the Fremantle Dockers. From there they were 
filled in on the OFFFL program and kindly decided to send 
the club a range of items including footballs and jerseys. 
This is such a great start to the 2012 sporting season,  
especially for the OFFFL program.  
 

OFFFL had their first training session of the season on  
Monday 13 February which was a huge success. 33 keen 
blokes turned up for a kick and a team photo with the Shire 
of Broomehill-Tambellup’s Club Development Officer,  
Amelia Bishop who has kindly helped them along the way. 
The photo was taken with the team members wearing their 
new football jerseys and holding their new footballs which 
were donated by the Fremantle Dockers. Some blokes  
refused to wear the jersey simply because they could not fit 
in to them so early in the season or would not be caught 
dead in a wearing a Freo jersey! 
 

OFFFL has just over 90 members and they come from  
widespread! Tambellup, Broomehill, Gnowangerup,  
Cranbrook, Katanning, Frankland and Kojonup! This club 
has been created for “any fella who is interested in a bit of fitness 
and fellowship” – Justin Taylor, OFFFL Coach. It is wonder-
ful that a club is filling in the gap that other clubs may not 
be able to. If you are interested in becoming a member, all 
you have to do is SIMPLY TURN UP! It is as easy as that!  
 

If you already attend OFFFL, please come along to the  
Tambellup Oval for a full team photo. Please be there by 
6pm on Monday 12 March.  
 

OFFFL TRAINING: 
When: 6.30pm every Monday 

Where: Tambellup Oval 
How much: FREE  

For further information, please contact Justin Taylor. 

mailto:pagugiatti@bigpond.com
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Broomehill Historical Notes 
Quite a few years ago Shirley MacDonald began to work through the diaries 
of her Grandfather, Thomas Norrish (TN) which he wrote when he first came 
to Eticup to take up farming and the diaries of William Henry Graham (WHG) 
who was also one of the first pioneers of the Eticup district. Shirley collated 
all the information both in alphabetical and chronological order. There are 
many wonderful pieces of information and anecdotes in these diaries and we 
are proud to share them with the community each month. 
 

Rifle Club – On 15th August 1888, TN went to John  
Garrity‟s for a meeting about a Rifle Club. He went to  
another meeting the next day with John Chipper to decide 
on a rifle match on 31st August. At the match, John Holland 
proved to be the best shot with George Norrish the second 
highest scorer and John McGuire the third; there were 14 
men firing. The shooting was a great deal better than at 
Kojonup. In the 1907 diary there are regular references to 
Richard and Will Norrish (TN‟s sons) going to Broome Hill 
for Rifle Shooting. On 12th August TN went to the rifle 
Range with his sons to fire the first shot at the official  
opening of the Range on behalf of the Broome Hill Rifle 
Club. In the evening there was a firing match between the 
people from Katanning and Broome Hill; Broome Hill won 
by 6 points. On 25th September, Broome Hill rifle club went 
to Katanning for a match. On 2nd and 16th October 1907 a 
two-day shooting match was held for a prize of £5 given by 
Mr Moir of Salt River. 
 

Rigby – Unidentified. At Nannamillup on 31st January 1864 
with Dover the tank sinker. 
 

Riley – In September 1880, TN went for Mrs Riley on the 
birth of his son William. He and John Wray took her home 
on 12th October. She was collected again on 8th January 
1882 from Pardalup on the birth of Arthur Ernest. 
On 29th December 1881, Michael Riley (ex enrolled  
Pensioner Guard) came from Kojonup for two young rams. 
Michael died on 23rd August 1884 and TN  
entered in his diary on 28th “old Mr Riley died last Sunday” 
Mrs Riley was very likely Michael‟s wife. 
In February 1882, a man named Riley died at Andrew 
Moir‟s – supposedly killed by drink. 
 

Riley, Paddy – Shepherd, called at Goblup on 26th  
December 1890 on the way to Woodiarup to take a flock for 
J.F.T. Hassell. 
 

Ringbarking – It is not known when this practice was first 
introduced but TN‟s first reference was in January 1893 
when some of the Chinese workers were put to this job and 
again in July that year. On 30th December 1895, E.W 
Steere and R Wilhelm came to Goblup to look at the land to 
be “rung”. 

KATANNING & DISTRICTS GARDEN 

CLUB. 
 

Due to illness Jean Blyth was unable to host our February 

meeting as planned, therefore another venue was  

necessary. We had the meeting at the Arts & Crafts  

Society's hall, an ideal venue considering the weather, 

although there wasn't a garden to see we all enjoyed 

watching a DVD from the ABC's Australian Gardens  

programme in the comfort of an air conditioned room. 

 

Numbers were down due to illness of family members or 

members themselves. We wish Jean a speedy and  

complete recovery and look forward to having her back 

with us soon. 

 

During The Spring Festival there will be decorated  

windows in town as part of the event, our club hopes to 

be able to take part by doing a floral display in a window. 

It has also been suggested that we do a floral display in 

the Art Gallery to coincide with activities taking place 

over the September long weekend. 

 

Competition Winners for February were:  

Floral Art: 1. Gerry Watson. 2. Shona Webster. Flowers: 1. 

Ailsa Thomas. 2. AilsaThomas. Tree or Shrub: 1. Ailsa 

Thomas. 2. Shona Webster. 3. Bess Parrott. My Best 

Flower: 1. Ailsa Thomas 2. Ailsa Thomas. Fruit or Vege: 1. 

Anne Rees. 

Pot Plant: 1. Ailsa Thomas. 2 Ailsa Thomas. 3. Bess 

Parrott. 

The raffle was won by Gerry Watson. 

 

Things to do in the garden: prune back lavenders to  

encourage spring flowering, keep water up to camellias 

and citrus, irregular watering can cause bud drop and 

fruit splitting. dead head roses to encourage autumn 

blooms. now is the perfect time to take cuttings from 

softwood plants. 

 

The Club's next meeting will be on March 13th at KD's 

Garden centre, new and old members welcome, if you 

require further information please call Ailsa 98 211828 

or Gerry 98 211648. 

 
Untill next month, Cheers Ailsa. 

- Queen Anne bed frame to fit around a double 

bed ensemble, cream and gold, as new $150 

- Dining chairs, brown material back & seat, 

wooden frame $20 set of 4 

- NEC colour television 50cm $20 

- Trinitron colour television 34cm $20 

- AEA colour television 34cm $15 

- Walking frame with 2 front wheels $10 

- Style, Butterick & Simplicity sewing patterns, 

circa 1980 .10c each 

- Futon, black frame, green patterned material 

cushion/mattress, converts to double bed $30 

- Slow cookers $3 - $10 

- Rice cooker $4 

- Pop corn maker $3 

- 9 boxes of assorted fiction books from .20c 

- Cut wood $30 

 

Available at the Petticoat Lane Op-Shop or phone 

Carole 98241354, 0488944416 
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WORK WANTED 
CONCRETE SMALL JOBS 

PATIO’S 

DRIVEWAYS 

SHED FLOORS 

CONTACT: JOHN 0488 924 761 

TILE FIRE 

In good condition 

Please ring 9825 3169, 0400 298 272 

FREEZER 

Cheap 200L or Tuckerbox 

Phone 9825 8258 

 Calling all gardeners...... 
 

The Tambellup Primary School 

Auction is on again!! 
 

We would really appreciate and 

donations of plants, cuttings, 

pots, ornaments or just any 

gardening items in general 

to boost this section in the  

auction this year. 
 

Any items that can be donated 

can be bought along to us that 

morning, Saturday 24th 

March   

Debbie Cristinelli 98258262 

Tania Willmott 98258289 
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DIGITAL TELEVISION 
 

An important update about your Television viewing in the  
Tambellup area 

 
The introduction of digital television broadcasting in Australia will see the cessation of television being broadcast 
in analog some time in the second half of 2013.   All television towers in regional and remote Western Australia 
will be switched off with the exact date yet to be determined by the Australian Government. 
 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup retransmits television to residents in the Tambellup townsite and areas  
immediately surrounding the town. 
 
Council has been advised by the Executive Director of the Digital Switchover Taskforce (part of the Department 
of Broadband, Communications and the Digital Economy) that it has two options:  
 

 Convert the current self help retransmission site located on Jam Creek Road to digital 
Or 

 Switch off the analog system and opt into the Satellite Subsidy Scheme and the Australian               
Government funded digital Viewer Access Satellite Television (VAST) service. 

 
Council has determined to take up the second option to switch off the analog system and opt into the Satellite 
Subsidy Scheme and the VAST service.  Council had to advise the Department of Broadband, Communications 
and the Digital Economy of its decision by 15 February 2012 to be eligible for the Satellite Subsidy Scheme.  
Further explanation of this decision follows with information provided by the Digital Switchover Taskforce. 
 
OPTION 1 
Convert the current self help retransmission site located on Jam Creek Road to digital 
 
Broadcasters advised the Minister in 2010 that they had decided they would not be converting any existing  
analog self-help retransmission towers in remote Australia to digital, including those in regional and remote 
Western Australia.  It is important to note that commercial tower upgrades are being carried out by the  
commercial broadcasters and, consequently, the choice of towers to be upgraded is a matter for broadcasters to 
determine.  Tower upgrades are not being funded by the Government. 
 
Any upgrade and all future upgrades to the tower in Tambellup would have to be at Council’s and the  
community’s cost.  Initial quotes to undertake the upgrade to digital were upward of $150,000.  In addition to 
the prohibitive costs and the challenges involved in implementing the standards required to retransmit, Council 
would also, if having chosen this option, needed to apply to the Australian Communications and Media Authority 
for a digital broadcasting licence to retransmit their services.  This option included a wide range of technical and 
regulatory considerations and no guarantee that Council would be granted a licence. Under this option, should 
any household find out later that they are not able to receive adequate digital reception, that household would 
not be eligible for assistance. 
 
OPTION 2 
Switch off the analog system and opt into the Satellite Subsidy Scheme and the Australian Government-funded 
digital Viewer Access Satellite Television (VAST) service 
 
Under the Satellite Subsidy Scheme eligible households will receive an installation, subsidised by the  
Government, of equipment that enables them to receive the VAST service.  The installation will include a  
satellite dish, a VAST set top box and associated cabling. VAST installation will be carried out by an experienced 
installer engaged by the service contractor. 
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Households registered for installation must make a pre-determined financial contribution on the day of  
installation.  The remainder of the installation cost will be paid for by the Government.  The household financial 
contribution is expected to be between $200 and $350.  The contribution amount will be determined once the 
contract has been finalised by the Government. 
 
Household Assistance Scheme 
 
Some people currently serviced by the self-help transmission from the facility at Jam Creek Road will be eligible 
for assistance under the Government’s Household Assistance Scheme (Scheme). Note that a person may not 
receive assistance under both the Household Assistance Scheme and the Satellite Subsidy Scheme. 
 
The Household Assistance Scheme will, at no cost to eligible households, supply, install and demonstrate a HD 
set-top box specifically chosen to meet the needs of the elderly and people with a disability. If a person cannot 
access a digital terrestrial television signal, they will receive a VAST installation under the Scheme. 
 
A person may be eligible for assistance under the Household Assistance Scheme if they live in a switchover area 
due to switch to digital, own a functioning television, do not already have access to digital television on any of 
the televisions they own, and they receive the maximum rate of one of the following payments: 

 Age Pension 
 Disability Support Pension 
 Carer Payment 
 Department of Veterans’ Affairs (DVA) service pension 
 DVA income support supplement payment 

 
Eligible customers for the Scheme will receive a letter from Centrelink, in the second half of 2012, inviting them 
to participate in the Scheme.  
 
The VAST Service 
 
The VAST service features the same 16 digital free-to-air channels that are broadcast terrestrially in regional and 
remote Western Australia licence areas.  These channels are: 
 

 
 
Once the VAST service is installed there are no ongoing costs for households.  The VAST service also allows for 
the introduction of new broadcasting technology as new digital television standards are implemented, without 
households having to do anything. 
 
Council will keep residents updated as more information comes to hand.  If you require further information 
please contact the undersigned on 9825 3555. 
 
Joanne Trezona 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

ABC 1 SBS One WIN Television Prime (GWN) West Digital 

ABC 2 SBS Two GO! 7TWO ELEVEN 

ABC 3 SBS HD GEM 7mate ONE 

ABC News 24         
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**OPENING AVAILABLE** 
 

*CLEAN RELIABLE TEAM* 
 

**4 OR 5 STAND** 
 

CONTACT:  

PAUL—0437 549 000 

TASAH—0404 533 031 

 

Local groups have a limited time to register 
for the second Stockbrands Community  
Foxshoot taking place on 23-25th March. 
Stockbrands Co sponsors the event by  
donating five dollars to the Royal Flying  
Doctor Service (RFDS) for every fox and wild 
cat culled at registered shoots. 
The Red Card website has fact sheets on 
shooting and baiting, as well as resources 
such as a list of volunteers—many of whom 
are registered through the Sporting Shooters 
Association of WA—our role is to make it 
easy and rewarding for local groups to get 
involved. 
The Red Card program is funded through 
the State Government, Wheatbelt NRM, 
South West Catchments Council, and South 
Coast NRM, with support from the  
Department of Agriculture and Food,  
Stockbrands and David Grays. 
For more information, visit 
www.redcard.net.au or Project Officer  
Shahan Hobson on 0459 301 284. 
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Hopey’s Carpet Care 
 

Carpets all Upholstery and Chairs, Cars 
Strip and Seal Lino. 

Tile and grout cleaning. 
Woolsafe approved IICRC Certification 

 

Call Hopey 0428 851 391 
Email: hopecontractors@bigpond.com 

 

Jim Jardine’s Satellite 

TV & Antenna Service 
 

For Installation of Satellite TV  

& Antenna Systems 

 

Vast Digital TV Available 
 

0457 376 162 
64 Daping St, Katanning WA, 6317 

Weight Control Breakthrough 
Lose up to15kg  

FAST! 

 Stop storing fat and start losing it! 

 Feel revitalized and energized while losing weight! 

 Get rid of cravings, hunger and food obsessions forever! 

 Free personal success coaching via ONE on ONE telephone calls. 

 Start noticing results within days. 

Money Back Guarantee !!! 
Our clients never feel hungry and lose clothing sizes like crazy. 

Margaret lost 3 dress sizes 
 and 17kg in 16 weeks. 

Call 62729151 
http://wendyr.greatshapetoday.com.au/goland4  

ACT NOW!  

‘A natural choice for rural people’ 
 

Kinesiology is muscle testing different muscles 

within the body to find energy imbalances and 

correcting with a variety of tools. 

Imbalances can show as: 
 Structural /Physical 
 Emotional/Stress 
 Hormonal/ Endocrine 
 Nutritional 
 Reproductive 
 Immune 

Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday 

9am—3pm 

‘Yougenup Centre’ 

GNOWANGERUP 

0400 861 640 

Melissa Hawkins Kinesiology 
 

Zadow’s Crutching 

Services 
Four stand crutching unit. 

Competitive Rates, Clean 

Job, No Problems! 

MARK 0439 945 955 

Tambellup Railway Platform 
Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 
Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 
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Henry Jones  

Winery & Cafe 

Open Tuesday to  

Sunday for unique 

European tastes and  

fantastic local wines. 

9824 1513 

Holiday House- Denmark 

‘The Denmark Getaway’ 
 

Modern 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom fully 

equipped house (with linen included)  
 

5 min walk from town 
 

Please contact 9848 2055 or  

accommodation@denmark.com.au 

Hully’s Spraying 

Service 
Slashing Service 

also available. 

LAURIE 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

JAVE FASHION 
 

Dressmaking—Repairs—Alterations 
 

Bridal, Evening wear, Day wear  
(casual or tailored), Formals, Special Occasions, 

Mens Casual wear. 

Jan Vesey 
9824 1405 

TINY’S SHEARING  

SERVICE 
TAMBELLUP 

WORK WANTED 
Ring Trevor for dates 

T: 9825 1199, M: 0429 684 732 

mailto:accommodation@denmark.com.au
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Broomehill Post Office & Hardware 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Nuts, Bolts, Screws, Tools, Drill Bits, Tek Bits, Cement, Potting Mix, 

Fertilizer, Retic Pipe & Fittings, Storm Water Pipe & Fittings, Adhesives 

and Other Sealants, Spray Cans in Various Colours 
Portable Toilet products and Spares also Available on Request. 

Open Monday – Friday 8:30am till 5:00pm also happy to 

open on the weekend Just call. 

Murray 

98241246 Mobile 0429796682 

 

For all of your livestock 

cartage. 

Sheep anywhere, Cattle 

anytime! 

GINO BASSANESE 
P/F: 9824 1235 

0429 112 624 
UHF channel 40 

 

 

9 Taylor Street Katanning 

Open 5 days/wk and 1 Sat/month 

9821 7999  

LANCE AND JO 

T/F: 9824 1552 

M: 0422 213 274 

Call us for 

a quote 

Trade painter, Roof tiler, Gardening, Mowing, Weeding,  

General Maintenance, Cleaning, Gutters, Windows........ 

OR ANYTHING ELSE WE ARE ABLE TO DO!!! 

 

Hannaford seedmaster 

services 
Katanning & districts 

 

Cleaning, grading & seed 

treatment requirements 

Derek batchelor 

9824 1360 or 0428 241 306 

 

 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 
Private Physiotherapist for all aches, pains, sports injuries, 

neck and back problems. 

Get those nagging injuries seen before they become a real 

problem. 

Open ALL day Monday, Wednesday and Friday with same 

day appointments usually available. 

Private health rebate apply. DVA and Workers Comp 

cover. 

9831 2237 or 0438 137 851 

Kojonup Hospital, Spring Street, Kojonup 

http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clipartguide.com/_named_clipart_images/0511-0903-2623-1938_Handyman_Holding_a_Bunch_of_Tools_clipart_image.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartguide.com/_pages/0511-0903-2623-1938.html&usg=__wS2N5oqJAsDVbhfD7wPxz5
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For all your  

Modern Cloth Nappy needs 

www.rascalrumps.com.au 

facebook.com/RascalRumps 

 

 

Lee and Erin Jamieson 

9825 1070 

0428 251 029 

erin@rascalrumps.com.au 

 

Paul R Pellant. 

Telephone:98253068 

Mobile:      0417 955 601. 

Email: mail@ruraltech.info 

Website: www.ruraltech.info 
We come to you, mobile computer problem solving. 

Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand 

sales - software problem solving - website design and  

publishing - in home computer lessons. 

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you. 

 

Great Southern Regional Business  
Association Inc, PO Box 161, Narrogin  

 

Office Telephone: 9881 3000 
M: 0437 209 692 

E: gsrba@westnet.com.au 
 

OFFICE HOURS—10.00am – 3.00pm 
Monday to Friday 

WHEATBELT SOUTH 

Scott  
Ballantyne 

Manager 

 

$5.00 per bag 

Corey and Shannon Hull 9825 1176 

 

STEVE KEMP 

0437 094 462 

 

 

ARC: L066582 

PO BOX 120, BROOMEHILL WA 6318 

 

Tambellup B & B 
Trevor and Aileen Prout 

27 Garrity St (Great Southern Hwy) Tambellup 

9825 1182, tprout@katel.net.au 
 

Competitive Rates, Self  Catered or B&B,  
3 Bedroom House, Fully Furnished,  

All linen supplied 

 

Tambellup Post Cafe 
 

Janene and Peter 

9825 1169 
 

Open Monday—Friday 9—5  

 (closed 12-1) 
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KJB  

PLUMBING 

& GAS 

Residential 

& Commercial 

plumbing and 

drainage. 
 

Maintenance 

plumbing and gas 

installation. 
 

James Beaton 
0419 909 794 

PL LIC 6270 

GF 007353 

 

Broomehill / Tambellup RBC 

Rams for sale, easy care EBV’s available. 

9825 3083 

0419 193 744 

 

Mobile Phone  

Screen Repairs 

 

For most 

makes and models  

including iphones. 

 

Call or message Scott 0457 007 661 

PETTICOAT LANE OP-SHOP 
 

The Petticoat Lane Op-Shop is open Thursdays 1pm to 3:30pm & 
the 1

st
 Saturday of the month 10am to 12pm, at the Broomehill 

CWA rooms, 42 India St.  
 

100’s of ½ priced clothes, linen, household items, toys and more, 
or all you can fit into a bag for $5.00. Come in and pick up a 
furry bunny or basket for Easter.  4kg bag of cut rags $5.00 
each. Great for workshop, garage and household use. 
 

Watch for our “Op-shop open” signs when you drive through 
Broomehill. 
 

After hours inquiries contact Carole 98241354, 0488944416 or 
Edna 98241208.  

THE RURAL MARKETING SPECIALIST 

www.primaries.com.au 
 

LIVESTOCK –Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703 

WOOL—Tim Chapman 

 0427 857 552 

 Matt Pedersen 

 0428 929 751 

 

PJ HAMS 

STOCK CARRIER 
 

 

Local—Affordable—Reliable 
 

 

Contact Phil 
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BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK & 

FARM WORKS 
Your LOCAL people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and sur-

rounds. 

“Quality Domestic Earthmoving at Competitive Rates” 
 

House and Shed Pads, Site Levelling, Trenching, Yard Cleanups, Post 

Hole Boring, Waste removal, Urban and Rural Fencing, Pallet lifting, Sand 
and Gravel also some Garden Soils - subject to availability. 

Phone: Jacko or Anne 

0439 241 309 

or 9824 1309 

WATER 

CARTING 

AVAILABLE 

For all of your grain, lime, fertiliser and 
gypsum cartage. 5 to 75 tonne. 

Contact Barrie or Monica  
9824 1059, 0427 591 024 

 

BROOMEHILL 

CONTRACTORS 
Super Spreading 

Mulesing 

Grain Carting 

CONTACT KEVIN  

9824 1218, 0427 961 810 

COME AND ENJOY A GREAT ATMOSPHERE! 

Great Southern Hwy, Broomehill 

9824 1222 

OPEN: 12 noon 7 days a week 

COUNTER MEALS: 12-2pm and 6-8pm 
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TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM BT TIMES 
 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 

46—48 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

(08) 9825 3555 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

ADVERTISING RATES 

Local Business and Community Groups; 

 Full Page       $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   FREE 

 Eighth of A4 page   FREE 

Out of Shire; 

 Full Page    $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   $17 inc GST 

 Eighth of A4 page   $9 inc GST 

SUBMISSION DETAILS 

Please forward all Community News, Events 
and other information to; 

 

EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

FAX; 9825 1152 

POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St 

Tambellup WA 6320 
 

By the 25th of the Month. 

 

DIARY DATES 
MARCH 
1 BH CWA 
3 BH IMPERIAL HOTEL JAM SESSION 
13 TA CWA 
13 TA SHOW MEETING 
15 COUNCIL MEETING 
16 BH P&C QUIZ NIGHT 
17 PATCHWORK/CRAFT DAY 
24 TA P&C AUCTION 
26 TA PLAYGROUP AGM 
27 MENS WELLNESS ROADSHOW 
28 FLU CLINIC 
 
 

APRIL 
2 HIDDEN TREASURES MEETING 
5 BH HISTORICAL SOCIETY MEETING 
6-9 EASTER HOLIDAYS 
15 LIONS BIGGEST BBQ 
 


